
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Encino Neighborhood Council 
Name: Alex Garay 
Phone Number: (818) 262-1716 
Email: president@encinonc.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(17) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 01/25/2023 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 01/30/2023 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 12-1690-S18 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: On January 25, 2023, under quorum, the Encino Neighborhood Council (ENC) discussed
Council File 12-1690-S18. Following discussion and public input, the item passed unanimously.
Following is the ENC's recommendation: The ENC is in support of CF 12-1690-S18 which requests
that more Winter Shelters be opened quickly, and further make changes to Emergency Management
Department and LAHSA operations to ensure the current situation with no Winter Shelters in
Service Planning Area (SPA) 2 does not reoccur. Unsheltered people are at risk of developing and
dying from hypothermia in even our Southern California area, especially with the current wet and
chilly weather. We certainly hope action is being taken now on this situation, as this City Council
Motion has not even been heard by committee yet. Consideration of the motion is worthwhile to
ensure the availability of cold- or hot-weather shelters in the future. We support a report back from
LAHSA regarding the failure to implement the Winter Shelter program in SPA 2. Passed: 17 (Y), 0
(N), 0 (A) 
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